

Minutes of the PCLNA
May 10, 2022
Southern Hills Business Center 


The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by our President, Denise Tolber. She welcomed everyone in attendance and those online.
Members attending in person: Denise Tolber, Glinda DuBois, Michael Gray, Melinda Basco, Marilyn Smith, Mike Dickson, Mary Hollins, Alan Warren, Henry Taylor, Rene Prince-Williams, and Bessie Casey.  Online attendees: Revreda James, Earnest Wilson and Valerie Ervin.  
Ms. Monica Wright, Executive Director of Caddo Council on Aging, was our guest speaker.  She handed out several flyers and brochures about what the Council does for senior citizens. She stated that most times when a senior needs some legal work or documents, they are referred to Legal Services as they are not charged a fee for the assistance they need. She gave us lots of information about what the Council does and then took questions from members.
Denise announced our officers for 2022: Michael Gray – President; Melinda Basco – Vice President; Glinda DuBois – Treasurer; Marilyn Smith – Secretary; Valerie Erwin – Member at Large – were sworn in.  Denise then gave the floor to our new President, Michael Gray.  He thanked Denise for her service this past year as President and presented her with a plaque.
Glinda gave the financial report. Michael Gray moved and Henry and Melinda offered a second that the financial report be accepted as presented.  
Glinda moved that the minutes be accepted as submitted to members by email and Henry seconded her motion.  
New business:  Michael asked Alan to provide the members with the information from the audit report for 2021. Alan gave us the financial information from the audit and indicated that everything had balanced correctly.  Earnest moved to accept the audit report as presented and Rene offered a second. 
Melinda presented the budget for 2022. Glinda moved that the 2022 budget be adopted and was seconded by Mary Hollins. Glinda will email the budget to members

New Business: 
 Michael asked Denise to be our presenter at the June 14 meeting. She will discuss signing agents.
 
 Alan Warren will be presented with the National Notary Association (NNA) Notary of the Year Award for 2020 in Las Vegas.
 
 Alan stated he had done some research on Remote Online Notary and found that there is a $400 fee to set up and get certificate and 
 online seal. Average expense could be around $1,000-$1,500 a year – very costly. 

Ernest moved to adjourn our meeting and Glinda offered a second.  Next  PCLNA meeting will be June 14, 2022 at 6:30 pm. Meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m. 
  
Minutes by Marilyn Smith, Secretary.

